Extraordinary Council

21 January 2019

Motions (1 total)

Motion A	Proposed by: Councillor Clucas	Seconded by: Councillor Horwood
	1. That this Council, is mindful of the concerns expressed at the HCOSC meeting on 13th November in relation to General Surgery proposals put forward by Gloucestershire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust (GHNFT) Board. A special issue is the letter, signed by some 58 Senior Doctors at the GHNFT, and the effect of changes on the safety of patients from Cheltenham and elsewhere, who, Senior Doctors believe will be put at greater risk as a result of the changes proposed. 2. As the next meeting of the HCOSC Committee following the Special Council meeting is scheduled for 20th February, Council recognises the urgency in forwarding its concerns to that Committee. Council therefore requests the Leader of the Council to write to the Chair of that Committee in relation to the following matters: 3. To request, as was stated at the November 13th meeting, HCOSC to invite those Senior Doctors, 58 in number, who signed the letter to the Hospitals' Trust setting out their concerns in relation to the proposed changes, formally to the meeting on 20th Feb, so that their concerns may be aired and examined; 4. That in addition, the Leader request HCOSC to raise the following Issues and the following requests for scrutiny, formally with the Trust: 5. The 58 Senior Doctors' concerns in relation to patient safety; 6. To raise the statement that the Trust proposals are a 'Pilot' and can be reversed. However, reversibility will be very hard to be effected once the 'Pilot' is set in train. What is proposed is a 'Reconfiguration', which requires public consultation and proper and appropriate scrutiny; 7. To underline that the Trust undertook to examine all Options for change, yet there is clear evidence to show that they have not been properly assessed. This is particularly the case in relation to Option 4. The Trust is requested to state why it has not fully examined Option 4; 8. To raise the issue of serious bed shortages at Gloucestershire Royal Hospital. HCOSC is requested to ask the Trust for those shortages to be quantified and	

proposals are accepted and consequent loss of support for Junior doctors, when Cheltenham's Surgical Registrar is withdrawn and the HCOSC is requested to examine the implications of such withdrawal;

- 10. HCOSC is requested to look at the impact of changes, including on the safety of patients, throughout Gloucestershire and in Worcestershire (Gynaecological Cancers), Herefordshire (Urology and Gynaecological Cancers) and Wiltshire (Vascular Surgery), where those patients are treated in Cheltenham GH.
- 11. Council requests HCOSC to undertake the necessary work as a matter of urgency. The safety of Cheltenham residents in fact of all Gloucestershire residents and those patients from surrounding counties who are treated in Cheltenham will, Senior Doctors who wrote to the Hospitals' Trust believe, be at greater risk because of the proposals put forward;
- 12. Furthermore, HCOSC is requested to write formally to those Consultants and Senior Doctors who signed the letter to the GHNFT to invite them to express their concerns directly and freely to the Committee.
- 13. Further, that Cheltenham Overview and Scrutiny Committee is also requested to write formally to those 58 Senior Doctors, who signed the letter to the Hospitals' Trust, for them to share their concerns directly with Overview and Scrutiny, in relation to Cheltenham Residents and those from further afield, whose safety may be put at greater risk as a result of the changes proposed.